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February 27, 2024 

 
 
 
TO:  Village President and Board of Trustees 
 
THROUGH: Scott Niehaus, Village Manager 
 
FROM: Carl Goldsmith, Director of Public Works 
 
SUBJECT:   Intergovernmental Agreement between the Village of Lombard and the Lombard 

Park District regarding 641 N. Main Street  
 
 
Background 
The Village of Lombard and the Lombard Park District have discussed the possibility of 
collaborating on a project at 641 N. Main Street that would provide both storm water detention 
and recreational amenities at the site.  The Village acquired the lot in 2020 in order to provide for 
stormwater storage for the area.  The project will provide 8.6-acre feet of storage, which is 
equivalent to 2,801,227 gallons.  The site also can accommodate the construction of three (3) 
pickleball courts, a parking lot and sidewalks to provide access to the site.   
 
Per the IGA, the Village would construct the project, including the park amenities. The estimate 
to construct the pickleball courts and sidewalks is $82,555.00. In exchange for the Village 
constructing the improvement, the Park District has agreed, subject to the approval of the IGA, to 
maintain the entire parcel, which includes the maintenance of the recreational components, 
parking lot, mowing/maintenance of the turf grass and maintenance of the wet-bottom basin.  
The Village would be responsible for the maintenance of all underground infrastructure in and 
out of the basin.   
 
The term of the IGA is for an initial 50-year period, which is automatically renewed for the same 
time period, unless either party provides notice in accordance with the agreement.  The IGA has 
been reviewed by the Village Attorney and is consistent with past IGAs executed by the Village.  
The Park District has placed this item on their agenda for their February 27, 2024 meeting.  I 
respectfully request that this item be placed on the Village Board’s agenda for the March 7, 2024 
meeting.   
 
Recommendation 
Staff recommends that the Village Board of Trustees approve an Intergovernmental Agreement 
between the Village of Lombard and the Lombard Park District regarding the property located at 
641 N. Main Street. 
    
 
 




















